
CALlFORNIA COMMUNITY 

BANKING NETWORK 

September 13, 2021 

Department of Financial Protection and Innovation 
Attn: Sandra Sandoval, Legal Division 
300 S. Spring Street, Suite 15513 

Los Angeles, CA 90013 

Via Email: regu lations@dfpi .ca.gov, 

RE: Proposed California Consumer Financial Protection Law Rulemaking: Commercial Financing 
to Small Business, Nonprofits, and Family Farms (PRO 02-21) 

Dear Ms. Sandoval, 

The California Community Banking Network (CCBN) appreciates the opportunity to provide comments on 
the Department of Financial Protection and Innovation's (DFPI) proposed California Consumer Financial 
Protection Law (CCFPL) regulations related to Small Businesses, Nonprofits and Family Farms. 

We are the California Community Banking Network (CCBN). Our goal is to make our communities better 
places to live. We love and serve community banks and supporters of community banks. Community bankers 
are our Mainstreet heroes; they support the local economy, fund small businesses, reinvest dollars back into 
the community, and uphold sound and ethical practices. Our network members are all over the state and we 
represent the more than 140 institutions who wear the name 'community banker' proudly. 

AB 1864 (Limon, Chpt. 157, 2020) exempts state-chartered banks, national banks, and most existing DFPI 
licensees from the CCFPL. DFPl's proposed CCFPL rulemaking related to Commercial Financing to Small 
Business, Nonprofits and Family Farms would require state-chartered banks to file a report with DFPI that 
includes detailed information related to commercial loans. This information would include: 

-the number and total dollar amount of transactions for the prior calendar year with small businesses, 
nonprofits, and family farms, 

-the total number of transactions for the prior calendar year with small businesses, nonprofits, and family 
farms for financing over $100,000, over $50,000 but under $1001000, over $25,000 but under $50

1
000, over 

$10,000 but under $25,000, and at or less than $10,000, and 
-the minimum, maximum, average, and median total dollar cost of the financing at each of the 
aforementioned intervals. 

Community banks are small institutions that do not have the resources to prepare and submit such detailed 
reports. Many community banks have very small staffs and must dedicate their time to working with local 
businesses and serving their communities. Imposing any new data collection and reporting requirements on 
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community banks will harm small-business lending at the very time local businesses are working to recover 

from the COVID-19 pandemic. 

Further, the Federal Consumer Financial Protection Bureau recently issued a proposed rule to implement 
Section 1071 of the Dodd-Frank Act. This proposed rule will require CFPB to implement data collection and 
reporting requirements for small-business lending. Given this overlap, and the fact that the CCFPL as passed 
by the Legislature exempts national and state-chartered banks, we urge DFPI to exempt community banks 
from the proposed small business protections regulation. A robust community bank exemption will ensure 
California's community banks can focus on helping small businesses recover and sustain their operations 
amidst and beyond the COVID-19 Pandemic. 

If you have any questions, please contact our Sacramento lobbyist, Lindsay Gullahorn w ith Capitol Advocacy, 
at or lgullahorn@capit oladvocacy.com. 

Respectfu I ly, 

Jeff DeVine 
CCBN Director 
President & CEO 
American Riviera Bank 

CC: Chris Shultz, Commissioner, DFPI 
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